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August 3rd, 2020 

 

To: City of Pompano Beach 
From: Ms. Phyllis Smith 
Re: Sports Residences on 31st Ave. & Kensington 20 on NW 27th Avenue 

 

For too long Collier City has been lacking investments and new developments.  With the 
Public private partnership between the City of Pompano Beach and the Azur Group, we 
finally have a winning team in place. 

As such, the Collier City Civic Association expresses its full support for all the 
developments planed in Collier City for which we have been consulted and were able to 
provide valuable input.  With the planning of new and exciting Townhouses and a 
Sports Complex coming to our neighborhood, it is a bowl of fresh air that engulfs the 
residents and provides the hopes that our future looks bright. 

Mr. Gotsman has met with the Greater Collier City Civic Association on many occasions 
and has presented his projects thoroughly.  In these meetings, he only received praise 
and enthusiasm and all are excited to see them coming to fruition.  We were shown 
multiple renderings of the townhouses that the Azur Group is proposing to build on the 
sites on 31st Avenue and 27th Avenue and they have peeked excitement in the 
community. 

To these projects, we stand in favor and cannot wait for the end product. 

 

Thank You, 

 

Phyllis Smith 
President 


